	DATE
	ACTION
	
	

	
	Appointed lead for formation of MV REPC.

 WT, OB, EDG, County, Tisbury assured support.  Bill Smith said that he would speak to Tim Carroll
	
	

	
	Sent emails to Elaine Denniston and Jim Manion re REPC formation 
	
	

	
	Spoke to AQ, Spencer assured support as long as it didn’t cost anything
	
	

	
	Received email from Elaine Denniston and Jim Mannion assuring support.
	
	

	15 Mar
	Talked to Elaine Denniston re: possible meeting
	
	

	16 Mar
	Talked with Jeff Luce re NSTAR participation. 
	
	

	17 Mar 
	Talked with Bill Smith – Tim Carroll just back
	
	

	22 Mar
	Met w. Elaine Deenistion and Jeffrey Trask re: REPC. Doug Forbes also attended.. I was interested in what advantages the state gets for MV forming an REPC. Reading between the lines, the answer seems to be that they are responsible for making sure the federal mandates to the towns to form LEPC are complied with.

I also asked how the communities benefit. They answered that the towns are mandated to fulfil this mandate. The second answer was that if the town does not form an LEPC or join an REPC, It and it’s chief Governmnet official can be sued both as a municipality and as a provate person.

They then wanted to jump into how to fill out the forms, convene a meeting , and get the chief executive of each town to sign an agreement re: REPC participation.

At this time, I told them to hold up as I thought that they were putting the cart before the horse. I told them that if they wanted to get each town’s buy-in by the Chief Exeecutive, they were going to have to get the buy-in by the Chief’s of the Public Safety sector and other disciplines in each town.  I asked them what the benefits to each of the disciplines were. I did this because the head of government is going to ask the leaders of each of these disciplines for their input on whether that town should join the REPC and because these same leaders of each discipline are the one’s that will comprise the makeup of the REPC committee. They told me that they had never looked at it that way. They had only looked at the benefits to the community. I suggested that they come up with a list of benefits to each discipline and then come down and do an orientation of the community benefits of forming  an REPC and at that time pass out the list of benefits to each of the disciplines for discussion at their all-island meetings.  I suggested that we could come up with a letter of invitation to each of the department heads of each town to get them to attend this orientation. They agreed to try to come up with a list of potential benefits to each discipline. 

There is also the matter of the agreement form by town officials and I got the impression that this form has not yet been developed by MEMA.I 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	


